
Blackwood Primary and Nursery Class   
Term 4 Weekly Newsletter - No. 3 (6.5.20) 

Head Teacher:  Ms C. McMillan 
 
Week 3 – Term 4 
 

Thursday 7th  School In-service and Friday 8th May Day Holiday 
 

The staff at Blackwood Primary and Nursery class have launched their “Reach for 
Stars” video message for all our young people. This is a song that we sing weekly at 
our school assembly to celebrate our achievements. This can be viewed on Google 
Classroom, Twitter - @BlackwoodPS_SLC or the School Website – www.blackwood-
pri.s-lanark.sch.uk 
 

 
 

 The Parent Council would like to organise a response …. if you would 
like to take part, you can take a photograph of your child/ren along with a 
message for their class teacher and send this to Pauline Ward - 
paulines76@live.com    Thank You! 

 
 
Google Classroom has been launched this week for our 
learners to provide weekly ideas for learning and to engage in 
online dialogue with peers and their class teachers. This has 
been approved nationally and by the trade unions. 
 
Passwords to access this resource were issued in the 
learning packs, and some have already been activated, so we 
would ask that if you have not done so can you please log on 
and sign up for this… any problems please contact Mrs Park at office@blackwood-
pri.s-lanark.sch.uk 
 
It is our aim to provide you with a weekly update of learning opportunities and to 
answer any generic questions you may have. Please use this email address 
headteacher@blackwood-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk for this purpose. 
 



Primary 7 Leavers – Transition to Lesmahagow High School 
 
Lesmahagow High School have issued the 1st phase of their “Shining 
a Spotlight on Lesmahagow High School”.  This is now available to 
download from their website – www.lesmahagow.s-lanark.sch.uk  via 
their Pupils/P7 Transition page.  Keep checking back for updates. 
 

 
Residential and Day Excursions for 2020/21 
 
At this moment in time we have been advised by SLC, following Government 
Guidelines not to book any residential experience or day excursions for the session 
2020/21. 
 
Our current Primary 5 and 6 would have been scheduled to go to Ardentinny in 
February 2021.  Sadly, this has been cancelled. 
 
 
Classes 2020/21 
 
In a normal scenario, we have been advised to form 11 classes for 
the session 2020/21.  This would involve one team teaching situation, 
however as we are awaiting guidance of how schools will function 
after lock down no further information is available at this time  ….. 
I will keep you informed! 
 
 

We are here to help ... let us know how! 
 

• We have access to our Barnardo’s Family workers who can offer support. 
This support is in many different forms ... it is not a one size fits all. Please 
ask if you have any questions 
 

• SLC are looking at ICT and internet access for all families – If you need 
internet access or any ICT equipment can you please let us know by 
emailing – office@blackwood-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk 
 

• Linking with Community Resilience Group (Based at Kirkmuirhill Parish 
Church) open daily 10am-noon, Monday – Friday  T: 07943 990630  or 
07943 804965 



 

Primary 2 Year Group Family Learning  
 

RAINBOW LITERARY WARRIORS STORY GROUP 
 

Contacts:-Wendy Thomson (07846317110) & Emma McGeachie (07512734107) 
 

A STORY BY OUR CHILDREN, CREATED TO CONNECT OUR CHILDREN …… 
Hello Everyone 

 

Whilst this is a time of much uncertainty & fear of change for our families we wanted to do 
something positive that would not only unite our children with their peers but also help them 
achieve some normality out of this extraordinary situation. 

 

It has become more & more apparent on social media that our children are missing their 
friends. As an alternative to a play date we thought a creative project might encourage 
connection & provide our children with a positive focus for which to display their many 
talents. 
 

We are looking for creative, inspiring or even just “willing to give it a try” P2 boys & girls 
who would like to work collectively to create their very own story. The idea is that each 
individual child will write a section of the story, creating characters, plots, artwork & then 
within 72 hours the story will be passed to another child to do the same and so on and so on 
to create a story chain, until we eventually have a Blackwood & Kirkmuirhill Best seller!! 

 

The story will be uploaded/presented on the Facebook page as unfortunately we can’t do a 
paper option in the current climate & the children will be able to follow the story and the 
creative talents of their friends as it is written. We need words (lots of them) pictures, 
characters & the beauty of it all is that anything is possible, it’s their story!! 
 

We don’t know how long the current situation will last but in the meantime if we can stay 
connected despite being distant or isolated & if it helps our children feel a little bit closer 
to their friends then something positive will have been achieved. 

 

If you are interested in something, no matter what it is, go at it full speed ahead. Embrace 
it with both arms, hug it, love it and above all become passionate about it. Lukewarm is no 
good!”                                                                                                               Roald Dahl 

 
 
 Ms McMillan thinks 

this is a fabulous idea 
and has enjoyed 

reading the story so 
far …. Can’t wait for 
the next chapter!!! 

 

Miss Lothian and Mr Broadhurst are so 
excited to hear about this literacy project 
and can’t wait to read it! 
They want to buy the first copies of this 
story as they know it will be a best 
seller!! 
Good luck to all the authors and 
illustrators in Primary 2. 



 

Within our local community 
 

Blackwood Primary and Nursery Class are working in partnership with the 
Community Resilience Group based at Kirkmuirhill Parish Church.  
 
As lock down continues, this group plan to generate community through family 
activities and offer support to ensure the mental and emotional wellbeing of all.  
Please see their newsletter which is attached. 
 
 
Cost of the School Day – Money Matters Advice Service 
 
We offer free, confidential and impartial advice - we can help check your benefit 
entitlement, assist with the claims process, challenge decisions and represent you at 
Social Security appeal tribunals. For debt issues we look at your financial 
circumstances, contact creditors, discuss options and give budgeting advice; Contact 
number: 0303 123 1008                                
 
Our Telephone Advice Line offers a similar service specifically aimed at pregnant 
women and families with young children; Contact number: 01698 453154
 
 
 

 
 

 
EDUCATION SERVICES 

Executive Director:  Tony McDaid 
Blackwood Primary School - Head Teacher: Ms Christine McMillan 

 



 
 



 
 


